
TO:  Freedom of Information Commission 
 
FROM: Jennifer M. Mayo 
 
RE:  Minutes of the Commission’s special meeting of January 13, 2023. 
  

A special meeting of the Freedom of Information Commission was held on January 
13, 2023.  The Commission meeting of January 13, 2023 was conducted in person. The 
meeting convened at 2:40 p.m. with the following Commissioners present:  

                          
             Commissioner Owen P. Eagan, presiding 
  Commissioner Jonathan J. Einhorn (participated by telephone)                                                             
             Commissioner Matthew Streeter 

         Commissioner Christopher P. Hankins (participated by telephone) 
  Commissioner Stephen Fuzesi, Jr. (participated by telephone) 

                                                      
            Also present were staff members, Mary E. Schwind, Kathleen K. Ross, C. Zack Hyde, 
Kate Smith, Kevin W. Munn, and Jennifer Mayo. 
 
 The Commissioners unanimously voted to approve the Commission’s regular meeting 
minutes of December 14, 2022. 

 
        Those in attendance were informed that the January 13, 2023, special meeting of the 

Commission was being recorded. 
 

Docket #FIC 2022-0025     Cordaryl Silva v. Kevin Hale, Chief, Police Department, Town of  
        Ansonia; Police Department, Town of Ansonia; and Town of  
        Ansonia 

 
The Commissioners unanimously voted to adopt the Hearing Officer’s Report. The 

proceedings were digitally recorded. 
 

Docket #FIC 2020-0615     Joseph Caruso v. Director, Office of Human Resources and Labor  
        Relations, City of Hartford; Corporation Counsel, City of  
        Hartford; and City of Hartford 

 
The Commissioners unanimously voted to adopt the Hearing Officer’s Report. The 

proceedings were digitally recorded. 
 

Docket #FIC 2021-0171     Karen Bosse v. Undersecretary for Office of Labor Relations,  
        State of Connecticut, Office of Policy and Management; and State  
        of Connecticut, Office of Policy and Management 

 
The Commissioners unanimously voted to adopt the Hearing Officer’s Report. The 

proceedings were digitally recorded. 
 

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/FOI/FinalDecisions/2023/2022-0025.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/FOI/FinalDecisions/2023/2020-0615.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/FOI/FinalDecisions/2023/2021-0171.pdf
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Docket #FIC 2022-0069     Michael Iezzi v. John Sullivan, Chief, Police Department, Town of  

        Hamden; Police Department, Town of Hamden; and Town of  
        Hamden 

 
The Commissioners unanimously voted to adopt the Hearing Officer’s Report. The 

proceedings were digitally recorded. 
 
Attorney Kate Smith reported on the Consideration of whether to seek a Pretrial Conference 
and Remand in Town Manager, Town of South Windsor et al. v. Freedom of Information 
Commission et al., Docket No. HHB-CV-22-6076419-S (appeal filed December 7, 2022). The 
Commissioners voted unanimously to authorize staff to seek a pretrial conference and remand. 

 
 

               The meeting was adjourned at 2:57 p.m. 
 
 

                                                           _________________ 
    Jennifer M. Mayo 
     

MINREGmeeting 1/17/2023/jmm 
 

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/FOI/FinalDecisions/2023/2022-0069.pdf

